Minutes of the LRRHAA Committee meeting held at 7.30pm on Tuesday 29th September 2015

Those in Attendance

Colin Sharp




Chair (and acting Secretary)
Phil Hart




Vice Chair

Ian Matten




President and Trustee
David Penwarden



Trustee
Nick Van Hear



Committee member

Terry Pike




Committee member

Pearl Bevan




Committee member

Mr Khimding




Nepalese representative

1. Apologies were received from Andrew Benfield (Trustee), Paul Wavell (Lettings Secretary), Arnold Harpin (Treasurer) and Colin Cavey (Committee member).  
2. Update from Treasurer.  The Chair reported on his recent meeting with the Treasurer.  The books for the FY 2014/5 had been closed and the accounts were ready for checking and the Chair asked Nick van Hear to arrange a suitable date with his co-checker for this to take place.   Phil Hart said that he would contact the Voluntary Shop Manager to check on progress on the issues raised in para 9a of the minutes of the last meeting.  The Chair asked that the Treasurer and the VSM prepare appropriate statements of account to go out with the AGM papers.
3. 2016 rent.  The Committee agreed that there should be a proposal to increase the rent by £1 per full plot for the 2016 rent.  The Chair offered to prepare a short note to go out with the AGM papers explaining why this would be so.  Additionally, the Committee discussed the issue of replacement of capital items and while there was no proposal of how this might be achieved, it was agreed that a note should be attached to the Association balance sheet so that members could discuss the issue at the AGM.  
4. AGM Timetable and Papers.  The Committee discussed the draft AGM Agenda and other papers and asked the Chair, in the absence of a Secretary, to prepare final copies.  Phil Hart offered to run them off and the Chair asked all members to be ready to deliver them by hand.  As the papers have to be out by 19 October to meet the deadlines in the Constitution, the target date for delivery is 10/11 October.   The Chair reminded the members that they all had to be re-elected and so would require nomination.  The Trustees are elected for 3 years from the EGM in February 2015.   In the absence of a Secretary, the Chair agreed act as point of contact for nominations etc.
5. AOB.


a.
Brewster Cup.  Ian Matten has amended the OCC individual plot 
prize criteria and a copy will go out with the AGM papers.  

b.
Allotment prize.  The winners will be announced at the prize giving on 
29 Oct which the Chair will attend.


c.
ODFAA talk on Soil.  In the Town Hall on 24 Nov.  All welcome.

d.
Water.  To be turned off 30 Sep until next March.  


e.
Toilet.  Phil Hart offered to take the lead on the repair which will be 
carried out while the water is turned off.

6.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday 27 October at 7.30 pm 
7.  There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.00 pm


